
Republic of the Philippines 
DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY 
Energy Utilization Management Bureau 

14 November 2022 

TO: All Concerned Stakeholders 

Subject: Draft Department Circulars regarding the Phllippine Transport Vehicle 
Fuel Economy Labeling Program (VFELP) and Fuel Economy 
Performance Rating (FEPR) 

Dear Sir/Madam: 

Warmest Greetings from the Energy Family. 

This refers to the proposed Draft Department Circulars (DC) regarding the Philippine Transport 
Vehicle Fuel Economy Labeling Program (VFELP) and Fuel Economy Performance Rating 
(FEPR). 

Pursuant to Section 17 of the Energy Efficiency (EEC) Act, the DOE, as the leading agency in 
the implementation of the Act, has drafted the abovementioned DCs to ensure fuel efficiency 
for transport. The proposed draft DCs will provide the mandatory implementation of fuel 
economy performance labeling requirements for transport vehicles which shall apply to all 
vehicle manufacturers, assemblers, importers, distributors, dealers, and/or rebuilders 
(MAIDDRs). 

In this regard, may we invite all interested parties to comment on the said draft DCs. We have 
attached the proposed draft DCs and comment template matrix for you to input your 
suggestions/comments and proposed revisions on the requirements of the proposed DCs. We 
look forward to receiving your comments not later than 16 December 2022 through 
doe.afetd@gmail.com. 

Thank you. 

Very truly yours, 

PATRIC~ NO, CESO Ill 
Director~/ QUII ~ 

Energy Center, Rizal Drive cor. 34th Street, Boni.lacio Olobal City, 
Tagwg City, Philippines, 1632 
Tel No. (l'runkline) (632) 8479-2900 
Website: http://www.doc.gov.pb; 
Email; d oc.eumb@gmail.com 
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